VILLAGE OF AURORA

COMMUNITY PRESERVATION PANEL

MINUTES OF MEETING on May 5, 2010

Present: Ayers, MacCormick, Morehouse, Zwigard

Absent: Crocker

Also present: Dee Nance, David Brooks, Deborah Brooks, Dr. Robert Arleo, Bettina Arleo, Mark VanDuyne, Eleanor VanDuyne, Helen Theimer

Ayers called the meeting to order at 6:58, and welcomed new panel member Zwigard.

Approval of the draft minutes from April 7 was moved by MacCormick, seconded by Morehouse, and carried as follows:

Ayers-Aye, MacCormick-Aye, Morehouse-Aye, Zwigard-Abstain.

There being no announcements, changes to the agenda, or old business, the Panel moved on to new applications for Certificates of Appropriateness:

#10-02 – for Dr. Robert Arleo – Addition & remodeling of residence at 281 Main St.  The Panel viewed the application in consultation with the Arleos.  Ayers noted that in his cover letter to Code Official Piechuta, Dr. Arleo mentioned removing the concrete pad on his lot which was at one time the landing for the passenger trains tat used to run along the lake.  This portion of the project was omitted from the actual application, and Ayers noted that this would be considered demolition, and as such, would require the full 20 business day waiting period, and a joint public hearing with the Planning Board.  Dr. Arleo opted to wait and delay the demolition, perhaps until a later date.  After discussion with the applicants concerning the additions and renovations to the present structure, Motion to approve application #10-02, with the exception of the “welcome walkway” shown on the drawings included with the application (perhaps to be added later) was made by Morehouse, seconded by MacCormick, and carried as follows:  Ayers-Aye, MacCormick-Aye, Morehouse-Aye, Zwigard-Aye.
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#10-05 – for Helen Theimer – fencing at 9 Wells Rd. – The Panel viewed the application which showed the proposed location of the fence, and Ms. Theimer showed the Panel a brochure which included pictures of the fence (now included with the application).  After some discussion, motion to approve was made my Morehouse, seconded by MacCormick, and carried as follows:  Ayers-Aye, MacCormick-Aye, Morehouse-Aye, Zwigard-Aye.
#10-06 – for Mark & Meredith VanDuyne – relocation of front porch steps of residence at 44 Court St.  The Panel viewed the application, and Mr. VanDuyne showed the Panel pictures and drawings of the existing steps and the proposed relocation.  It was noted by the Panel that the new handrails mentioned in the text of the appli9cation, were not included in the pictures/drawings, and no description of them was given.  After some discussion, Motion to approve the application, with the stipulation that the new handrails are to match the existing porch railings, was made by MacCormick, seconded by Morehouse, and carried as follows: Ayers-Aye, MacCormick-Aye, Morehouse-Aye, Zwigard-Aye.

There being no new business, Motion to adjourn was made by Morehouse, seconded by MacCormick, and carried as follows:

Ayers-Aye, MacCormick-Aye, Morehouse-Aye, Zwigard-Aye.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:10pm.







Avery T. Ayers
